
Sponsors and Friends of the Knight Letter
Your contributions make printing the newsletter possible!

Sincere thanks to our families for their contributions. We ask our membership to patronize the
businesses who support the newsletter. To support your Knight Letter as a Sponsor or Friend,
call Don Grimm at 920-452-7460.  Business cards welcome.

KC Center available for:
                  parties

weddings
meetings
reunions

family gatherings
fund raisers

brat fries
Showers

It will meet all your
needs,

Tell your friends and relatives!

Full bar & bartender available
Rental cost for members: $50.00

Rental cost for nonmembers: $150.00 with
a $150.00 returnable security deposit

Call 458-7444 for details
833 Center Ave, Sheboygan

Don and Marge Grimm



SONNTAG PLUMBING, INC.
2015 N. 18�� STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-457-9571

REINBOLD-NOVAK FUNERAL HOME
1535 S. 12�� STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-452-7711

LEONHARD PRINTING
2602 N. 15TH STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-254-9433

     KALTENBRUN BROS. ROOFING COMPANY
1908 NORTH AVE. SHEBOYGAN

920-457-9309

MUSIC BOXX (TOM SELAK)
1119 N. 8TH STREET, SHEBOYGAN

920-458-0951

MSGR. PHILIP DREIS 4TH DEGREE ASSEMBLY

TOM AND MARY SCHOEMER

BILL AND MARY LU LEIBHAM

DON AND PEG PITZEN

JUSTIN L. VIRANT FAMILY

JIM AND MARGE SCHNELL

Holy Humor
Holy Humor



 

 

 

                                                        

 
August 
16      $2 Burger Night 5-7 
31      KC Charity Fish Fry 4:30-7 
 
September 
6        Officer Meeting 5:45 
13      KC Membership Meeting 7: Ladies Aux 7  
19      4th Degree Meeting – Mass 5:30; Social 6:30; 
          Dinner 7:15 at KC Center Sheboygan 
20      $2 Burger Night 5-7 
23      Diocesan Meeting – St. Margaret Mary Church, 
          Milwaukee 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Grand Knight Larry Lenhardt  920-980-5694  Web: www.sheboygankofc.com  Editors: Fran and Jackie Goettl  fgoettl12@gmail.com 

 

August 
2018 

 

Knight Letter 

The KC Charity Fish Fry  
Friday, August 31st! 

Mark your calendars now! 

 

 

Grand Knight’s Column 

From your Grand Knight: 
 
I hope that your summer break has been going well 
and that everyone has been having fun. We had our 
Knights night at the A’s game which happened to be 
Star Wars night. Everyone that came had a good time 
like always. I would like to thank Brother Don Pitzen 
for all of the hard work he did to make this event a 
great time.  Thank you to everyone that came to the 
event. 
I received a letter from Brother Mike Kaffine about the 
40 days of life campaign. They are looking for people 
to help with the prayer vigil that they will be during the 
forty days. The letter is in our newsletter so please 
read the information and help out where you can. 
Contact information is in the letter. 
I went to the district meeting last month and the district 
warden gave us all kinds of information on the 
changes that are coming this new year. The one thing 
that the state is pushing again is recruitment of new 
members. We do need more members because if we 
are not growing we are dying. If everyone could bring 
one new person in we would double our council size. 
Please talk to your fellow parishioners about 
becoming a knight. Let them know what the knights 
mean to you. Tell them about all of the fellowship that 
we share and the fun we have together. One way to 
get people involved is to invite them to our burger 
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Chaplain’s Column 
 
Brother Knights and Families, 

 
August is often considered the transitional 
month in our seasonal calendar.  It is the time of 
the year we begin to wind-down from our 
summer travels and vacations and prepare for 
Autumn---back to school, fall festivals, harvest 
time, etc. 
The month of August is dedicated to the 
Immaculate Heart of Mary.  Her love for God’s 
people is especially reflected in the feast of the 
Assumption on August 15th. The Assumption of 
Mary was declared a doctrine of the Catholic 
Church with the official statement of Pope Pius 
XII on November 1, 1950.  The document 
includes this statement:  “Mary, having 
completed the course of her earthly life, was 
assumed body and soul into heavenly glory.” 
Today’s feast calls us to celebrate Mary who 
also, through the power of God, was victorious 
over death.  In God’s loving providence she was 
preserved from sin as she willingly cooperated 
with God’s divine plan for her to be the mother 
of the Savior.  For this reason she, too, was free 
from the decay of the body.  Her example gives 
us courage. 
We are reminded of God’s loving care for us and 
the role our Blessed Lady played in the drama of 
our salvation.  In spite of all the bad news we 
are inundated with every day, we celebrate the 
gift of our faith. Treasuring this gift we are filled 
with joy. 
 
Continue to enjoy the summer. 
 
Fr. Dick 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
                
                               

 
                             

 
night. It gives them a chance to meet our 
members, see our hall, and have their questions 
answered before they decide to become a 
member. 
Keep your eyes on the council calendar for all of 
the upcoming events. Also our meetings will be 
starting up again September 13th. Enjoy the rest 
of the summer and I will see you again in 
September. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
 
Grand Knight,  
Larry Fouts 

         

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for August 
 
Vatican City, 1 August 2018 (VIS) – The Holy Father's 
prayer intention for August is Universal – The treasure of 
Families “That any far-reaching decisions of economists and 
politicians may protect the family as one of the treasures of 
humanity.” 
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Fourth Degree News 
From Your Faithful Navigator 

 
Sir Knights and Ladies, 

 
As usual the summer is flying by too quickly.  The 
days are getting shorter and August is the time that 
we begin to wind down from our summer travels and 
vacations and to prepare for Autumn – back to school, 
fall festivals, harvest time, etc.  But there still is time to 
enjoy the sunshine and warm weather.  Did you know 
that August is known as ‘National Catfish Month’ and 
‘National Golf Month’?  Try to take advantage of these 
or some of the other outdoor activities with family and 
friends! 
The month of August is dedicated to the Immaculate 
Heart of Mary.  The month is highlighted by the feasts 
of the Transfiguration on August 6th and the 
Assumption on August 15th.  The entire month of 
August falls in the liturgical season of Ordinary Time 
and is represented by the liturgical color of green.  
Our next meeting is a little ways off, but please mark 
the date on your calendar so you can join us.  We will 
be meeting on Wednesday, September 19, 2018 at 
the KC Center in Sheboygan.  Mass will be at 5:30PM 
followed by a social, and dinner at 7:15PM.   
 
Those ill or in Distress – SK Francis D. and 
Charlene Goettl,  SK Larry Lenhardt,  Sue Zalewski,                                            
SK Ron Werdeo, William Waldren, Anchor of Hope 
Health Center, Special Intentions 
 
In Service to Jesus our King, 
SK Francis Goettl, Faithful Navigator 

 

 

Family of the Month 
 

 

Knights of the Month 
 
 

 

In Memoriam 

Tom Johnson 

Tom Schoemer 

 

              

Eucharistic Holy Hour 

 

 
Tuesdays 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday! 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 
 

James P Tarnowski            08-04-1965  
Gordon F Stanskas               08-07-1965 
J James Dohms                     08-08-1931 
Carlton J Hinz Sr                    08-11-1944 
Jerome J Wenninger              08-11-1932 
Steve G Carpenter                 08-14-1954 
Nicholas C Reinl                    08-15-1968 
Peter L Govek                        08-17-1970 
Gary J Grossheim                  08-18-1956  
Wayne G Novak                    08-19-1946 
Elmer R Budrecki                   08-20-1932 
Bryce C Huebner                   08-21-1931 
Rev Paul J Fliss                     08-22-1961 
Charles J Simon                    08-24-1950 
Phillip A Zastrow                   08-24-1967 
Fred J Schmidt                      08-25-1963 
Rev Matthew J Widder          08-26-1982 
Michael J Pelzel                     08-27-1967 
Lawrence E Smith                  08-27-1927 
Stephen R Straus                  08-30-1947 
John M Vertacic                     08-31-1941 
            
 

 

 
 
 

 

William J Hilbert        13 
Michael J Pelzel          13 
Peter L Govek             12 
Rev Glenn E Powers  12 
Jason P Schroeder     12 
Andrew H Hughes       4 
Dr Mark R Knabel        4 
Russell E Rueden         3 
 

 

Years of Service

  
 

2018 Knights Night Review 
 

GO As Go! 
 

We had a great night at our picnic and A’s game. 
Thank you for buying tickets and bringing all that 
good food. Our raffle was also a huge success.  
After expenses we cleared $573.00.  This was a 
record high.  We will be able to sponsor 4 teams 
next year. 
I thank you and the kids of Sheboygan thank you! 
Be sure and thank our great sponsors:  Festival 
Foods, Pick N’ Save, Sheboygan Chevy, Mike’s 
Auto Care, Kwik Trip, Sprecher Restaurant, Heads 
Up Hair Care, Harry’s Diner, Tietz Foods, Pier 17, 
Imogenes, Shuff’s Restaurant, Old Wisconsin 
Sausage, Subway, Walgreen Drug, Who’s Inn, 
Pomps Tire, and Trilling Hardware. 
A special thank you to the people who bought extra 
tickets; Fr.Dick, Don Grimm, Andy Hughes, and Jim 
TenPas.  See you next year! 
 
SK Donald M. Pitzen 
 
 

 
 

 

 
Fourth Degree 

Eastern Wisconsin District Fall 
2018 Exemplification 

 
Patriotism is the principle of this prestigious 
degree.  The ceremonials are orchestrated such to 
exemplify our love of country and our church.  
Therefore, the Fourth Degree’s primary purpose is 
to encourage active Catholic citizenship and foster 
the spirit of patriotism in its members and the 
community at large. 
 

Saturday, October 6, 2018 
St. Mary Catholic Church 

Kaudy Hall 
288 S. 3rd Ave. 

Winneconne, WI 54986 
 
Exemplification in Honor of William R. Ahearn of 
the Reverend Francis Simino Assembly in 1220 in 
Two Rivers. 

 



Brother Knights: 

 

Planned Parenthood reopened in Sheboygan at a new location (909 S. Taylor Drive) in mid-May and is 

now performing chemical abortions.  Many in our community find this very disturbing and have 

decided to join the 40 Days for Life fall campaign effort in an attempt to show our support for the 

innocent unborn who cannot speak for themselves.  

 

What is 40 Days for Life? It is a cross-denominational, faith-based effort involving a peaceful, 

prayerful presence outside an abortion facility.  It began in 2007 when a small group of individuals in 

Texas decided to call on God through prayer and fasting to put an end to abortion in their community. 

Since then, 769 cities in 50 countries have participated in 40 Days for Life campaigns. The result has 

been babies saved, abortion facilities closed and abortion workers having a change of heart and leaving 

their jobs.  

 

There are three components of 40 Days for Life: (1) Prayer and Fasting, (2) Constant Vigil, and (3) 

Community Outreach. The 2018 fall 40 Days for Life campaign will take place from September 26 to 

November 4. In Sheboygan, we will be praying on the sidewalk along Taylor Drive in front of Planned 

Parenthood for these 40 days, 12 hours a day, from 7a.m. to 7p.m. 

 

WE NEED YOUR HELP.  We are looking for people to help fill the 12 hour/day (480 hours) vigil 

schedule.  Individuals can sign up to pray whenever it is most convenient for them, for as few or as 

many hours during the 40 days as they wish. Sign-up can be done on line at: 

 

 https://40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/sheboygan/ 

 

You will be asked to agree with a Peace Statement before selecting vigil hours. Our goal is to have a 

minimum of 2 people on the sidewalk praying each hour of the vigil. 

 

This is not sidewalk counseling and no contact is made with those entering Planned Parenthood. If 

someone approaches and engages vigil participants, information about alternatives to abortion and 

abortion recovery will be available to share.  

 

Someone from our core team would be happy to answer any questions you have or meet with you to 

discuss 40 Days for Life further. Primary contacts are listed below. Thank you. 

 

 

Bernice Gruenke, Campaign Leader, 920-209-5311 or bcgruenke@aol.com 

 

Germaine Souik, Communications Coordinator, 920-458-9120 or ggsouik@gmail.com 

 

Mike Kaffine, 920-208-0556 or kaffine503@att.net 

 

 

 

 

Before I formed you in the womb, I knew you. . .  Jeremiah 1:5 

https://40daysforlife.com/local-campaigns/sheboygan/
mailto:bcgruenke@aol.com
mailto:ggsouik@gmail.com
mailto:kaffine503@att.net






Knights In Action

June

Tootsie Roll Drive
Intellectual Disabilities Drive (Tootsie Roll
Drive) Chairman Larry Fouts poses with a
drive volunteer at an area business.  The new
KC Donations sign is in the foreground.

A closer view of the Tootsie Roll Drive
Donations sign.  Thanks to the KC members
who assembled this great new sign!



Knights In Action

June

June Family of the Month
SK Bob and Kay Armstrong.  Bob is a Fourth Degree Knight.  Serves as a
musician in the Holy Name guitar choir.  Kay serves as a Sacristan and with
the Funeral Ministry of Holy Name Parish.  Past Grand Knight Larry Len-
hardt presents the award to the Armstrongs.


